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Sherridan’s Common that won Best in 

Show at the very last BAF OS 2012 

…. and now an article from him about 

feeding, or not, your Goldfish:  
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When not to feed your Goldfish. 

Hundreds of articles must have been written 

and thousands of conversations taken place 

on the subject of when and what to feed 

your goldfish but in some respects it is just 

as important knowing when not to feed and 

this is a subject rarely mentioned. 

Newly acquired fish: it is so tempting when 

you get a new fish from the shop, breeder or 

auction to feed it the moment you put it in 

its new tank but it really is not a good idea. 

Under these conditions most fish are rather 

shocked and disoriented and are unlikely to 

eat properly for a day or two so you will have 

uneaten food rotting in your tank - 

something you need to avoid. Even when the 

fish has settled it is not a good idea to give 

food in normal quantity, much better to start 

with small amounts and as the fish gets used 

to eating again slowly increase to normal. 
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This is particularly important with imported 

fish that can be hugely stressed in their jet 

delivery half way round the world when they 

may very well have been subject to being 

dosed with anaesthetics to slow their 

metabolism down, stop their digestive 

processes and allow more fish to be packed 

in the transport bags. All the fishes bodily 

processes will need to start up again and be 

working properly before it can eat normally, 

even if the fish is eating freely large amounts 

of, possibly unfamiliar food types, in the gut 

not being digested properly  

Taking fish to a show: fish should not be fed 

for several days before being taken to a 

show or on any other journey for that 

matter, this is to avoid them fouling their 

transport water or show tank with their 

droppings not only can this be very unsightly 

but without filtration in a small volume of 

water really quite dangerous. 
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When going on holiday: Goldfish and all 

other pet fish do not have the same feeding 

needs as we and other mammals do, we 

need to regularly eat each day fish do not. 

Your Goldfish, provided they are healthy and 

in a well maintained suitable tank, will be 

perfectly alright for several weeks with no 

feeding, in fact they will probably be in 

better condition on your return. It is much 

better to do this than ask a neighbour or 

friend with no experience to come in and 

feed, THEY WILL FEED TOO MUCH AND 

TROUBLE WILL ENSUE.  

Diseased fish: very ill fish are unlikely to 

want to feed and will be particularly badly 

affected by the results of decaying food in 

their water. If medication, or improvement in 

water conditions, is effective and the fish 

begins to recover feeding may be 

reintroduced slowly to provide the patient 

with much needed energy. 
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In the winter: In cold conditions the fishes 

will eat much less food, so make sure they 

are well fed in autumn to build up their 

reserves. The traditional view is that all food 

should be withheld below 50 degrees 

Fahrenheit / 10 degrees Centigrade and 

generations of fish have overwintered on this 

policy. Recently I have questioned the 

wisdom of absolute adherence to this rule 

and had better results with occasional light 

feedings through the winter. 

When they are full: probably the NUMBER 

ONE FEEDING RULE - DO NOT OVERFEED, 

the fish, however they are kept, will only eat 

a certain amount before they are satiated, 

food left over will cause all sorts of problems, 

the most immediately dangerous probably 

being the natural bacteria in the water will 

use it as a food source increase their 

numbers a billion fold and use up all the 

Oxygen in the water, asphyxiating the fish. 
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Feed your Goldfish - yes, they are little 

piggies and will thrive when fed properly, but 

think about it as well. 

---------------------------------------------------- 

 

The FBAS Chairman sent this letter to 

all their members 

Dear Members, 

As you have probably gleamed from the 

Federation Website our June meeting due to 

the current corona virus situation was 

cancelled. 

Unfortunately, this year our show season has 

been severely hit with all shows cancelled or 

put on hold, but thanks to a brilliant idea and 

a lot of work by Alan (Stevens) he has 

devised a Virtual Fish Show together with 

Dick (Mills) the details are on our website 

(www.fbas.co.uk) .  My thanks go to both for 

the work that they have done to put this 

http://www.fbas.co.uk/
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venture together and I hope all fishkeepers 

support this fantastic idea. 

I hope all members are keeping virus free 

and that fish houses are in prime condition 

and that your fish will be ready to show 

again in the future.  As a song goes...We’ll 

meet again, don’t know where don't know 

when .... But hopefully soon and not too far 

in the future. 

Please watch and support our website for 

updates on our hobby and please support 

the Virtual Fish Show. 

Hope you all keep safe and well. Keith 

Cocker FBAS Chairman. 

Our 2020 Online Fish Show 

As stated last month, we will be having a 

photographic competition.  The Classes are 

1001 – Goldfish Varieties, 1002 – Goldfish 

Breeding, 1003 – Ponds, 1004 – People, 

1005 – Any Fish. Take digital photos of the 
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fish, pond or people and send to me via 

email, WhatsApp, Message (etc.) at 

drdmford@gmail.com any time before the 

end of August.  These will be judged by your 

Chairman, with announced First, Second and 

Third in the September Newsletter. For the 

members with no internet, send a paper 

photograph (any size), with details on the 

reverse side, to Sherridan.  Post to him at 

19, Manley Road, Sale, Cheshire M33 4EG.  

Include a note if you want it returning. 

 

Tip of the Month 

In these virus-ridden days you need to 

frequently wash your hands.  Residual soap 

or sanitiser will be on those hands, which will 

harm your Goldfish if you use the popular 

hand scoop method of moving fish.  Hence 

use a surgical glove, which are everywhere 

on the Web or even handed out free in some 

mailto:drdmford@gmail.com
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shops. 

 

The above tip was written in June, the next 

day this appeared on the social media…. 

 

“Fish owners are urged to take extra 

precautions before touching tanks, like 

washing their hands thoroughly beforehand 

or trying not to sanitise until after they have 

cleaned the tank. Fish are basically the only 

pet who could die from consuming low levels 

of hand sanitiser, like the amount that would 

rinse from a person's hands. It’s bad for all 

pets, but with fish it is more serious.” 
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Alex Stephenson 

It is now two years since we lost this talented 

Goldfish Breeder.  His articles for the aquatic 

press are still being discovered in the 

archives – here is a three part series written 

for A&P back in 1994. 

 

 

 

See the next few pages ……… 
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Notes from the Chairman’s Fish House 

Still here in the fish house typing away, Will 

have to go in and change my socks in the 

next few days. Have been rebuilding the 

place around me and now two, of the 

eventual three, 72" x 18" x 8" tanks are back 

in and in commission. I think I said they 

were 48" or four foot recently - not so - they 

are six foot long. I used to have two banks 

of three, totalling six, of these tanks but I am 

altering this and having two 48" x 15" x 15" 

along the other long side of the 8' x 6' fish 

house with the four sawn-off three footers 

across the short end. I am doing this 

alteration so I have some more, deeper, 

substantial bodies of water for overwintering. 

I am replacing all of the drip system and 

using as always standard hose with barbed 

connectors, although a good push fit will 

suffice in cool conditions. It really is 

necessary to fit jubilee clips as in hot 
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conditions the plastic of the hose will soften 

and the water will start spurting. Use 

stainless steel clips, they are slightly more 

expensive but much easier to fit and longer 

lasting, try not to drop your nice electric 

screwdriver into a tank, it stops it working. 

Another of the fish house renovations has 

been replacing the glass panels in the door, 

two 24" x 24" and one 24" x 9", this glass 

cost 12 pounds from the glass shop in 

Altrincham, where the chap told me that 

supplying glass with holes cut in was no 

problem and small holes would cost "a 

couple of pounds". We seemed to spend 

most of the 1990's at meetings talking about 

the great difficulty and cost of cutting holes 

in glass - if only we had known. 

I now have four spawnings on the go; two, 

originally, 1,000+, of metallic red Lionheads 

from the start of June and two later 

spawnings of red x calico Lionheads, one 
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small at 100 and one big at 1,500+. There 

are some promising fry. It is just down to 

growing them on now and then culling, 

culling and culling. They are presently eating 

live brine shrimp, spirulina powder, JMC high 

protein granules and, as recommended to 

me by Craig, Queni baby koi food. Soon they 

will be big enough for frozen blood worms 

and some flake. 

The Veiltails and Commons have shown no 

inkling whatsoever of any interest in 

spawning and now it really is getting a bit 

late in the year - the fish may still spawn, 

though from their behaviour I doubt it, but 

there will not be sufficient time to grow any 

fry big enough to go through the winter 

safely. 

Though some of the virus restrictions are 

now being eased I think we can safely say 

now that it is NOT going to be possible to 

hold our 2020 annual Open Show nor have 
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our autumn members holiday. Though it may 

soon be possible to recommence our monthly 

meetings at the Church Inn. We will go 

ahead with our photographic show classes, 

full details elsewhere in the Newsletter. 

Thank you to those members who have paid 

their subs but still many to come in yet, 

please pay if you can. Back next month, 

perhaps with new socks on. 

------------------------------------------------------- 

Latest News 

Chairman’s Notes are in lieu of the Meeting 

Minutes but the Church Inn at Prestwich 

(where we meet second Tuesdays at 8pm) 

has now reopened.  However, the pub is not 

yet ready for club meetings, social separation 

needs to be completed.  They said that the 

August Meeting date should be ready – but 

are you?  

 

Can you telephone Sherridan (mobile 



21 
 

07933732123 landline 01619697567) to say 

if you can attend at 8pm August 11th (Church 

Inn, Prestwich M25 1AJ).  If you cannot (I 

can’t – still in Shielded Lockdown) it would 

be helpful to let him know too. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 


